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Subject of the Grievance
This case concerns co-mingling of Title 200 and Title 300 employees.

Facts of the Case
For a two-week period, Title 300 Electric Maintenance employees were used to augment a
Title 200 Electric Maintenance crew performing work at the Kings River Powerhouse. The
work was originally assigned to Title 200 but some of the employees were reassigned to
correct unanticipated failures at Merced Falls, San Joaquin #2 and #3 Powerhouses. In
addition the completion date for the Kings River Powerhouse project was moved up,
necessitating the use of the Title 300 employees. The record indicates an historical practice
of mixing maintenance crews.

One of the Title 300 Electricians was tagged into a temporary additional Title 200 Electrician
in Hydro Generation for two months.

Discussion
The Pre-Review Committee discussed the Industrial Relations letter dated November 12,
1993 concerning the use of Title 300 employees noting Item 2, Loaning of Title 300
employees. It states:

"The Company has historically loaned Title 300 employees to help for
specific projects, when a special skill is needed and to temporarily assist
a Title 200 crew. It is not the Company's intent by the loaning of those
employees to avoid filling vacancies via Title 205, to avoid temporary
upgrades, or to avoid the use of Title 208 and 212."



"The Company agrees that it is . sppropriate to upgrade Title 300 to
Title 200 classifications, or to cir:,.:11Ventthe provisions of Title 205 as
well as upgrading Title 200 employees to Title 300 classifications."

While no upgrade was involved, when -;:;Ie 300 employees are on loan to Title 200 work
units, the Title 300 employees retain their status and continue to be covered by the
provisions of Part III of the Physical Labor Agreement.

DECISION
Tagging the Title 300 Electrician into the Title 200 classification was not appropriate and is
not in compliance with the November 12, 1993 letter. This case is considered closed based
on the foregoing.
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